
Press release: Lord Bourne statement
following terror attack in Finsbury
Park

As Minister for Faith and Integration, I would like to personally reiterate
the messages from the Prime Minister and Secretary of State Sajid Javid in
light of the attack in Finsbury Park on 19 June.

I want to send my reassurances to the Muslim community across the UK that the
government wholly condemns the act of terror that occurred. Such an act of
terror, directed at the Muslim community, has no place in Britain.

Muslims across Britain should feel free to practice their religion safe in
the knowledge that their right to do so is guaranteed. This government will
do everything in its power to make sure that Muslims are protected and safe
to celebrate during the holy month of Ramadan.

I will continue my work with Muslim faith and community leaders. I will
listen to their concerns. I will do everything to make sure that this attack
does nothing to disrupt the incredibly positive interfaith engagement and
community work of Muslim communities across the UK.
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